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Council Chairman Phil Mendelson announces a public hearing of the Committee of the Whole on 

Teacher and Principal Turnover vs. Retention in the District’s Public School and Bill 24-355, “Statewide 
Data Warehouse Amendment Act of 2021.” This hearing is being reconvened pursuant of hearing 
testimony from the Chancellor.  The reconvened hearing will be held on Thursday, November 3, 2022 
at 3:00 p.m. via Zoom video conference.  
  
 Since 2019, the Committee of the Whole has held a series of hearings on teacher and principal 
turnover and retention in the District with the intention to identify strategies to retain great talent in our 
District’s schools. Teachers and school leaders are the foundation of a quality education, and they are vital 
to the success of our students and our schools. The purpose of this oversight hearing is to discuss what 
schools are doing to address teacher and principal turnover and strategies to   increase retention of teachers 
and leaders in the District. Related to this is Bill 24-355, developed by the State Board of Education to 
ensure that the data relevant to understanding the nature of teacher attrition and retention is collected and 
made available annually and publicly.  
 

The reconvened hearing will be conducted virtually on the Internet utilizing Zoom video 
conference technology. Testimony should be submitted in writing to cow@dccouncil.us in advance of the 
hearing.  Written testimony will be posted publicly to http://www.chairmanmendelson.com/testimony. 
Given the public testimony portion of the hearing occurred on October 25, 2022, written statements for the 
record are encouraged and will be made a part of the official record.  Statements for the record should be 
submitted to cow@dccouncil.us or left by voicemail by calling (202) 430-6948 (up to 3 minutes which will 
be transcribed). The record will close at 5:00pm on Tuesday, November 8, 2022.  


